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Notice from the administrator of the Swissair Group to creditors and the media

Challenge to election of Creditors' Committee: One appeal withdrawn

Küsnacht-Zurich, 12 July 2002. In his last weekly report, the administrator of the Swissair Group,

Karl Wüthrich of Wenger Plattner, stated that following the meeting of creditors of the SAirGroup

on 26 June 2002, three creditors had challenged the election of the Creditors' Committee. In a

letter dated 5 July 2002  to the district court (Bezirksgericht) of Zurich, one of the creditors

withdrew his appeal. Legal proceedings concerning the two other appeals are still pending. Also

in a letter dated 5 July 2002 to the Zurich district court, lawyer Dr. Thomas Sprecher stated that

he is not available to serve on the SAirGroup Creditors' Committee. His seat on the Creditors'

Committee of Flightlease AG is not affected by this decision.

***

Further information

• Administrator's website: www.sachwalter-swissair.ch

• Filippo Th. Beck, Wenger Plattner, telephone +41 (0)1 914 27 70, fax +41 (0)1 914 27 88


